
5TH REPORT OF THE  
COMMUNITY SAFETY & CRIME PREVENTION 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 
Meeting held on June 27, 2013, commencing at 12:18 P.M. 
 
PRESENT:  L. Norman (Chair), M. Georgieff, B. Hall, J. Prince, M. Sherritt R. Singh, B. 
Spearman and P. Watson and B. Mercier (Secretary). 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  R. Black, J. Castanza, N. Collister and E. Soldo.  
 
REGRETS:  J. Bennett, S. Davis, J. Gillespie, D. Lebold, M. O’Halloran, M. Reid, S. Sandhu 
and L. Steel. 
 
I YOUR COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
4th Report of 
the CSCP 

1. (1) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) reviewed and noted the 4th Report of the CSCP from its 
meeting held on May 23, 2013. 

School 
Crossing 
Guard 
Program 
Implementation 
Single Source 

2. (2) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) reviewed and received a report dated June 17, 2013, from the 
Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer 
and the Managing Director, Corporate Services and City Treasurer, Chief 
Financial Officer, and heard a verbal delegation from E. Soldo, Director of Roads 
and Transportation, with respect to the implementation of the School Crossing 
Guard Program. 

Campus Crime 
Prevention 
Training – 
Fanshawe 
College 

3. (3) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) reviewed and received a communication from Fanshawe 
College, with respect to a conference hosted by Fanshawe College, in conjunction 
with the National Crime Prevention Council, with respect to Campus Crime 
Prevention Training, to be held in London, Ontario on July 23 to 25, 2013.  The 
CSCP approved the expenditure of $450.00 for registration, refreshments and 
parking for a CSCP Voting Member to attend, from its 2013 Budget allocation; it 
being noted that the CSCP has sufficient funds in its 2013 Budget for this 
expenditure.  

Update on Fire 
Activities 

4. (4) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) noted that the London Fire Services statistics were not 
available at this meeting. 

Update on 
Police 
Activities 

5. (5) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) heard a verbal update and received the attached statistics 
from R. Black, London Police Service, with respect to the Police Statistics for the 
month of May 2013. 

Not By 
Accident 
Conference 

6. (Added)  That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) received the attached communication from M. Georgieff, 
Middlesex-London Health Unit, with respect to the Not By Accident Conference to 
be held on October 17, 2013 at the Best Western Lamplighter Inn. 

Next Meeting 7.  That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory 
Committee (CSCP) will hold its next meeting on September 26, 2013. 

   The meeting adjourned at 1:16 P.M. 

 
 
 


